INGOLDISTHORPE C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL **Policies**

Original signed copies in staff room with copies on website, intranet

Confidentiality Policy.

March 2022



Chair of Governors Date: Feb 2024

Signed:

Head teacher

Date: Feb 2024

Reviewed by Governors Spring Term 2024.

Ratified at the Feb meeting.

Policy to be reviewed Spring Term 2026

Ingoldisthorpe C of E Primary School Confidentiality Policy

Statement of Intent

It is our intention to respect the privacy of children and their parents and carers, while ensuring that they access high quality provision at Ingoldisthorpe VA CE Primary School.

Aim

We aim to ensure that all parents and carers can share their information in the confidence that it will only be used to enhance the welfare of their children.

Methods

To ensure that all those using - and working in — our school can do so with confidence, we respect confidentiality in the following ways. Parents can obtain access to the files and records of their own children but do not have access to information about any other child. Staff will not discuss personal information given by parents with other members of staff, unless it is in the best interests of the child. Staff induction includes an awareness of the importance of confidentiality.

Any concerns/evidence relating to a child's personal safety are kept in a secure, confidential file and are shared with as few people as possible on a 'need-to-know' basis. Personal information about children, families and staff is kept securely on file whilst remaining as accessible as possible. Information about children and their families will only be shared with relevant outside agencies (such as the Police and Social Services) when it is deemed that a child is at 'significant risk' or due to 'exceptional circumstances.' The decision to share information will be at the discretion of the Headteacher.

Issues to do with the employment of staff, whether paid or unpaid, remain confidential to the people directly involved with making personnel decisions. Please see also our policy on Safeguarding and Child Protection, and our Staff Code of Conduct.